

D+L 4/9/25

From: Daniel Pattingale < Daniel.Pattingale@cornwall.gov.uk > on behalf of LGPS Employer

Support <LGPSemployers@cornwall.gov.uk>

Sent: 28 August 2025 13:32 **To:** LGPS Employer Support

Cc: Zoe Johnston

Subject:August 2025 | Employer NewsletterAttachments:Pensions Roadshow 2025 A4.jpg

Information Classification: PUBLIC





UPDATE | The release of Annual Benefit Statements

Members have been notified that their annual pension information for the 2024/25 financial year is available to view on My Pension Online. This update reflects their pension benefits as at the 31 March 2025.

We recommend all members review their pension details carefully, with particular attention to their **CARE** pensionable pay, as this directly affects the pension they have built up. If a member believes this figure is incorrect, they have been advised to contact you directly to investigate. If you discover corrections need to be made, please liaise with the Employer Data Team – please contact your Employer Data Officer at employerdata@cornwall.gov.uk.

If a member is unsure how to access their My Pension Online account, please direct them to our website. If they are unable to log-in, they can contact the Fund via:

• Website: www.cornwallpensionfund.org.uk

Email: <u>pensionsonline@cornwall.gov.uk</u>

Phone: 01872 324 234 (Option 2)

Employer meetings - September 2025

We are pleased to invite you to our upcoming bi-annual employer meetings this September. These sessions are a great opportunity to stay informed, ask questions, and share feedback.

Meeting details:

- Dates:
 - o Monday 8 September 2025, 10:00am 11:00am
 - o Monday 8 September 2025, 1:00pm 2:00pm
 - o Thursday 11 September 2025, 10:00am 11:00am
- Duration: 1 hour
- Location: Online via MS Teams
- Cost: Free of charge

To book your place, please contact Daniel Pattingale at <u>Daniel.pattingale@cornwall.gov.uk</u>. If there are any specific topics you would like us to cover, please let us know when reserving your spot.

Pension Roadshow

Following the success of last year's Annual Benefit Roadshows, we are pleased to announce we will be holding these events again throughout September and October. These drop-in sessions offer an opportunity for members to learn more about their LGPS benefits as well as one-to-one time with a member of the pensions team.

Attached is a poster for the event, we kindly ask that you display this for your members.

We have also included the wording below in standard format, should you wish to share it via email or bulletin.

If you would like the information in a different format, please contact Daniel Pattingale at Daniel.pattingale@cornwall.gov.uk.

Please share the following information with members in your organisation

The Cornwall Pension Fund will be hosting their annual pensions roadshow throughout September and October, providing members with the opportunity to meet a representative of the team in person. These events offer a valuable chance to:

- Discuss any questions regarding your Annual Benefit Statement
- Receive support with using My Pension Online
- Ask about any aspect of your Pension Fund membership

Members are welcome to drop in at any time during the event. Presentations on the benefits of the Local Government Pension Scheme (LGPS) will also be held at 12:30pm and 4:30pm.

Locations and Dates:

- Redruth (The Civic Centre) 15 September 2025, 9:00am 5:00pm
- Saltash (Guildhall) 16 September 2025, 9:00am 5:00pm
- Penzance (St Johns Hall) 25 September 2025, 9:00am 5:30pm
- Bodmin (Chy Trevail) 26 September 2025, 9:00am 5:30pm
- Truro (New County Hall) 30 September 2025, 9:00am 5:30pm
- Launceston (Guildhall) 2 October 2025, 9:00am 5:00pm
- Falmouth (Old Post Office) 6 October 2025, 9:00am 5:00pm
- St Austell (Chi Austell) 9 October 2025, 9:00am 5:30pm

We encourage you to check the 'News' section of our website regularly for the latest updates on dates, times, and any additional locations.

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/jobs-and-careers/cornwall-pension-fund/news/

Employer day

We are excited to confirm that our in-person employer event will take place on Wednesday, 5 November 2025 at the Pavilion Centre, Royal Cornwall Events Centre, Wadebridge.

This event will offer valuable insights into key developments across the LGPS landscape, including:

- Triennial Valuation What the latest results mean for your organisation
- Investment Pooling Progress updates and future direction
- **Gender Pensions Gap** Understanding the challenges and exploring actions to address inequality

One-to-One Actuary Sessions

Attendees will also have the opportunity to book a one-to-one meeting with our scheme actuary, Hymans Robertson, to discuss individual contribution rates payable from March 2026. These sessions are limited and will be allocated on a first-come, first-served basis.

Date: Wednesday, 5 November 2025

Location: The Pavilion Centre, Royal Cornwall Events Centre, Wadebridge, PL27 7JE

Time: To be confirmed

Further details, including how to register and book your one-to-one session, will be shared soon.

Approved redundancies

If you approve any redundancies involving members aged 55 or above, please notify the Fund as early as possible, <u>before the member leaves</u>. This allows us to provide the member with their benefit options in a timely manner, helping to minimise any delays in putting their benefits into payment.

REMINDER | Annual Member Survey 2025

There's still time to share your views on the Cornwall Pension Fund's approach to responsible investment.

The Pension Fund would like to engage with its members to find out their views on responsible investment and the Fund's approach to responsible investment. This will allow the Fund to better understand the views of Scheme members on issues such as climate change.

The feedback will then be taken into account when the Fund conducts its annual review of the Fund's Responsible Investment Policy, later in the year. It will also allow the Fund to establish the best way to communicate with its members on the progress the Fund is making with regards to responsible investment.

We have now published our fifth annual survey. If you would like to take part in the short survey, please visit: https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/cornwall-pension-fund

Follow us on Linkedin

Follow us on LinkedIn for updates and industry insights! Using the link below and Clicking 'Follow' you will stay informed and connected.

LinkedIn | Cornwall Pension Fund

Contact:

0	Cornwall Pension Fund, County Hall, Truro TR1 3AY
	01872 324 234
(www.cornwallpensionfund.org.uk
\square	pensions@cornwall.gov.uk